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Township Meetings  

Township Board of Trustees 
6 p.m. 1st Monday of the month 
(Board Workshop at 12:00 Noon) 

 

Planning Commission 
6:30 p.m. 2nd Tuesday Monthly 

 

Zoning Board of Appeals 
7 p.m.  2nd Wednesday 
(As Requested) 

 

MEETINGS ARE HELD AT THE  
TOWNSHIP HALL AND ARE 
OPEN TO THE PUBLIC 

 

Township Hours 
The Township Hall is open 

Monday-Friday 
8 a.m. to 5 p.m. 

 

 

Before we know it, cold weather will be back with us in Southwest 
Michigan.  Here are a few helpful reminders for cold and snowy 
weather. 
 
Snowplowing:  SJCT (St. Joseph Charter Township) roads are plowed by 
the BCRD (Berrien County Road Department).  MDOT (Michigan              
Department of Transportation) plows Niles Rd. and S. Lakeshore Drive.    
Village of Shoreham roads are plowed by a private contractor hired by the 
Village Council.  The Road Department plows in the following order:            
1) primary roads are opened for emergency vehicles; 2) secondary roads 
are opened to link primary roads; 3) subdivision roads are opened when 
both primary and secondary roads are stabilized.   
 
Remember:   
 
1. Plan ahead.  When bad weather is announced, stock up on food,   
water, flashlights, batteries and any other necessities.   

 
2. Prepare your vehicle by maintaining antifreeze, motor oil, battery and 
tires.  Carry flares, blankets, coats, hats, gloves, boots, shovel and 
any other item you may need if you should get stuck for any length of 
time. 

 
3. Stay off the roads if a snow emergency is announced.  This will      
ensure your safety and also the safety of the Road Department crew. 

 
4.  Only lightweight aluminum or fiberglass markers are allowed to mark 
the road edge. 

 
5. Do not run portable generators in your home or garage.  Portable 
generators give off deadly carbon    

      monoxide in enclosed places. 
 
 Have a safe autumn and winter and enjoy the holidays! 

FROM  THE SUPERVISORõS DESK         Roger Seely, 

                   UPDATEñOCTOBER 2021 

" Update"   is published periodically in 
an effort to inform residents of the many 
activities in St. Joseph Charter        
Township.  Inquiries or future articles 
should be directed to the Manager. 

Fall 

 Leaf Collection:  In a few weeks we will be moving into autumn     
 in Southwest Michigan.  When the leaves start to fall rememberé    
 all leaves must be bagged in large brown paper yard waste bags    
 or placed in containers clearly labeled ñYard Wasteò.  Plastic bags 

are not allowed.  You may either purchase your own container and label it 
(there are stickers available at the Township Hall) or rent a container from 
Best Way Disposal.  (463-3232)  
                    Fall landfill passes will be        
available for pickup at the Township Hall beginning September 13th.  Passes 
are good for rubbish drop-off at Orchard Hill Landfill in Watervliet for the     
following dates:  October 8-9, 15-16, 22-23, 29-30.  A household may have 
one (1) pass for rubbish clean up for that property.  If you have any questions 
on what is allowed, please call the landfill office at 468-3658. 



 
 Pet Ordinance:   If you bring your four-legged furry friend to any Township park or trail it must 
be on a leash as stated in Township ordinances.  Please be courteous and clean up after your 
pet.   ñDoggieò bags have been placed on the trails and in the parks for your convenience.  
 
 

 
Based on the 2020 Census results, the State of Michigan lost one representative seat going 
from 14 total representatives in 2010 to 13 in 2020.   
 

The 2020 census populations for local governments have been finalized.  St. Joseph Charter Townshipôs 
population decreased by 35 persons from the 2010 count.  The total population count for 2020 is 9,993,  a 
drop of 0.3 percent.  This number will be the official population count until 2030 when a new count is         
announced. For more information on the Census go to: 2020census.gov.  

 

2020 FINANCIAL AUDIT:  The financial audit for 2020 was completed and was presented 
to the Township Board for acceptance by Hungerford Nichols CPAôs at the June 1st     
meeting.  Mr. Brian Wisneski presented the audit stating that overall, the Township is in   
excellent financial condition.   

 
 
 The Michigan Secretary of Stateôs Office and the Township remind PEDESTRIANS for your safety: 

 
Where there are no sidewalks, walk or jog on the side of the road as far to the left as possible or 
on a paved shoulder AGAINST oncoming traffic. 

 
 
Tools to access Township services:  
 
¶ Permit forms, assessing information forms, Tax information and much more can be accessed from the 
Township website under Departments at www.sjct.org.  Also, check out the main page of the website 
for current general information.  

 
¶ You may email the Township at info@sjct.org. 
 
¶ Secured, camera monitored, and frequently checked drop boxes, both curbside and at the building to 
the left of the main entrance door are available to drop off payments and other documents. 

 
¶ You may send information via postal mail to St. Joseph Charter Township, P.O. Box 147, St. Joseph, 
MI 49085. 

 
¶ You may phone the Township at (269) 429-7703 for information. 
 
¶ TextMyGov is a new smartphone texting application that allows you to text in a number to look up 
Township information.  You may also text in a number that will allow you to receive notifications from 
the Township.  See the TextMyGov section in this newsletter for more information on how to get  
started.  

 
¶ The Township also sends information to its Facebook page, St. Joseph Charter Township . 
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FROM THE SUPERVISORõS DESK  é.. continued                              Roger Seely, Supervisor  

Water Rate Increase:  At their February 17th meeting, the St. Joseph Water Services Joint Operating Board 
approved a water rate increase for water users of St. Joseph City water which includes St. Joseph Charter 
Township water consumers.  The rate went from a 6.9% annual rate increase to a 7.5% increase.   
 
The Township collects a 50% surcharge which is incorporated into water rates listed on your City water bill.   
The surcharge is used to fund water operations and water capital expenditures in the Township.  In April, the 
Township Board of Trustees voted to continue the surcharge on the Cityôs new rates which became effective 
July 1

st
.  These rate increases will begin on the water bill you receive in August. 

 
The new rates are as follows: 

                                 aŜǘŜǊ {ƛȊŜ                                              [ƻŎŀƭ {ǳǊŎƘŀǊƎŜ                 wŜŀŘȅ-ǘƻ-{ŜǊǾŜ wŀǘŜǎ  
         рκу ƛƴŎƘ             ϷмлΦсл              ϷнмΦнл 
         оκп ƛƴŎƘ             ϷммΦсс              ϷноΦон 
                м ƛƴŎƘ                           ϷмпΦуп              ϷнфΦсу 
     м ϧ ѹ ƛƴŎƘ                                        ϷмфΦлу              ϷоуΦмс 
               н ƛƴŎƘ                           ϷолΦтп              ϷсмΦпу 
                о ƛƴŎƘ                           ϷммсΦсл                            ϷнооΦнл 
                                        п ƛƴŎƘ                           ϷмпуΦпл                            ϷнфсΦул 
                                        с ƛƴŎƘ                           ϷнннΦсл                            ϷппрΦнл 
                   

                                 Local Surcharge per unit rate: $1.24         Rate per unit:  $2.56 
 
Quarterly East Side Customers Only ï $23.92 charge for 2012 Fairplain water system construction needed 
to change water provider from the City of Benton Harbor to the City of St. Joseph remains the same.  

Sample west side of the Township water/sewer bill 
 

   59{/wLt¢Lhb  /¦ww w9!5 tw9± w9!5 ¢¸t9 ¦{!D9  !ah¦b¢ 
 
   tǊŜǾƛƻǳǎ .ŀƭŀƴŎŜ        ϷлΦлл 
   ²ŀǘŜǊ-5ƻƳŜǎǝŎ мфну  мфмт  ! мм  ϷуфΦсп 
   ²ŀǘŜǊ-{ǇǊƛƴƪƭŜǊ  рроф  ронл  ! нмф  ϷрфлΦон 
   {ŜǿŜǊ   мфну  мфмт  ! мм  ϷммнΦсн 
   IƛŎƪƻǊȅ /ǊŜŜƪ         ϷмоΦсф 
   [ƻŎŀƭ {ǳǊŎƘŀǊƎŜ м мфну  мфмт  ! мм  ϷппΦоу 
   [ƻŎŀƭ {ǳǊŎƘŀǊƎŜ н рроф  !  ! нмф  ϷнусΦпл 
 

 
 
To calculate water fees:  ï For this sample, the Water-Domestic meter is for a 2ò line and Water Sprinkler 
meter is for a 1ò line.  (Most homes possess either a Ĳò or 1ò domestic water line and a 1ò sprinkler line.)  
 
Follow across to the right of Water-Domestic and you will see CURR READ and PREV READ column 
headings.  You will also see a USAGE column heading.  The Number listed under USAGE equals the     
number listed under CURR READ less the number listed under PREV READ. The USAGE number is     
multiplied by the per unit charge which is currently $2.56/unit to get the total unit usage fee.  Each water   
meter size (unfortunately, the water bill does not tell you what your meter size is) has a Ready-To-Serve 
Rate which is added to the total unit usage fee.  This is listed under AMOUNT.  
11 x $2.56 = $28.16 + $61.48 = $89.64 
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FROM THE SUPERVISORõS DESK  é.. continued                              Roger Seely, Supervisor  

 
You may also have a Water-Sprinkler line item which is also a combination of the Ready-To-Serve rate for 
the meter size and the usage fee.   
219 x $2.56 = $560.64 + $29.68 = $590.32 
 

Local Surcharge 1 is the USAGE number multiplied by the local surcharge per unit fee which is currently 
$1.24/unit to get the total local surcharge unit usage fee.  Each water meter size also has a local surcharge 
fee which is added to the total local surcharge usage fee.  This sum will be listed under AMOUNT.   
11 x $1.24 = $13.64 + $30.74 = $44.38 
 

If you have a Water-Sprinkler line item you will have a Local Surcharge 2 which is calculated the same 
way as the Local Surcharge 1 amount. 
219 x $1.24 = $271.56 + $14.84 = $286.40 
 

If you live on the east side of the Township (Fairplain) you will also have an additional flat fee of $23.92 
listed as FAIRPLAIN added to your bill.  This fee began in 2012 when the Township constructed a new 
system changing the water provider from the City of Benton Harbor to the City of St. Joseph.  This fee has 
not changed.   

 
Sewer Rate Increase:  At their July meeting, the Board of Trustees approved a 10% sewer 
rate increase to begin August 1, 2021.  For an average user the increase is expected to be 
approximately $7.00/quarter and approximately $28.00/year.   
 
The new rates are as follows: 

 
     Meter Size  Ready-to-Serve Rates  
      
     5/8 inch   $29.39 
     3/4 inch   $32.33 
           1 inch   $41.15 
           1 & İ inch   $52.90 
            2 inch   $85.23 
                      3 inch   $161.65 
                                                          4 inch   $235.12 
            6 inch   $323.29 
             8 inch   $470.24 
Commodity Rate: $2.49  
 
Quarterly Flat Rate: $ 97.44       Quarterly West Side Customers only - Hickory Creek Sewer 
                                                    Lining Bond Payment rate of $13.69 per customer remains the same.  
 
Sample west side of the Township water/sewer bill 
    
   59{/wLt¢Lhb  /¦ww w9!5 tw9± w9!5 ¢¸t9 ¦{!D9  !ah¦b¢ 
 
   tǊŜǾƛƻǳǎ .ŀƭŀƴŎŜ        ϷлΦлл 
   ²ŀǘŜǊ-5ƻƳŜǎǝŎ мфну  мфмт  ! мм  ϷуфΦсп 
   ²ŀǘŜǊ-{ǇǊƛƴƪƭŜǊ  рроф  ронл  ! нмф  ϷрфлΦон 
   {ŜǿŜǊ   мфну  мфмт  ! мм  ϷммнΦсн 
   IƛŎƪƻǊȅ /ǊŜŜƪ         ϷмоΦсф 
   [ƻŎŀƭ {ǳǊŎƘŀǊƎŜ м мфну  мфмт  ! мм  ϷппΦоу 
   [ƻŎŀƭ {ǳǊŎƘŀǊƎŜ н рроф  !  ! нмф  ϷнусΦпл 
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                       FROM THE SUPERVISORõS DESK  é.. continued                            Roger Seely, Supervisor  

To calculate sewer feesï For this sample, the Water-Domestic meter is for a 2ò line.  If you donôt possess 
a water meter, your bill will be a flat fee of $97.44.  If you have a water meter you will pay the number listed 
under USAGE multiplied by the Commodity Rate of $2.49 plus the sewer Ready-To-Serve fee based on the 
size of your water line meter.  Sewer is not charged for Water-Sprinkler use. 
11 x $2.49 = $27.39 + $85.23 = $112.62  
 
For residents of the west side of the Township only, there is also a flat fee of $13.69 added to your bill for the 
Hickory Creek sewer interceptor lining and is listed in the AMOUNT column to the right of Hickory Creek. 

 

Fire Improvement Millage: In December 2018, the Township began collecting taxes for 
the ten year fire improvement millage that was approved by the voters at the August 2018 
election. In October of 2020, the Board of Trustees approved the purchase of a          
Rosenbauer fire truck at a cost not to exceed $725,000.  The truck has been ordered, is 
being built, and is expected to be completed in 2021 or 2022.  Additional equipment 

needed to make the fire truck operable was also ordered and is expected to arrive in 2021 or 2022. 
  
 
Parks and Trails Millage: In December 2018, the Township began collecting taxes for the 
ten-year parks and trails millage that was approved by the voters at the August 2018     
election.  Please see the Parks Department section of this newsletter for more information 
on park projects.  
 

 
Road Millage:  In December of 2020, the Township began collecting taxes for the        
ten-year road millage that was approved by the voters at the November 2020 election.    
In 2021, the Townshipôs share of cost will go for repairs and maintenance on: Nelson Rd., 
Maiden Ln. from Hollywood Rd. to Lincoln Ave., Western Ave. from Miami Rd. to Colfax 
Ave., Hoover Ave. from Fairplain Ave. to Colfax Ave., Brown School Rd. from Cleveland 

Ave. to the Village of Shoreham limits, Forest Hills Ln. from Washington Ave. to end, Windsor Dr. from     
Nelson Rd. to end, Maiden Ln. from Lincoln Ave. to Washington Ave., Grandeur Ln., Oak Brook, Karen Ct., 
Lynn Dr., Ann Dr., Sun Prairie Dr., Pontiac Rd. from Napier Ave. to Miami Rd., and a portion of Lincoln       
Village Subdivision west of Lincoln Ave. and north of Tucker Dr. (not including North Trail Ln., West Trail Ln. 
and Vinewood Dr. west of North Trail Ln.).  
 
 
Napier Avenue Nonmotorized Pathway Project:  Engineering continues on the project 
for pathways on both sides of Napier Avenue from Miami to Colfax.   Construction is 
planned for 2022.  
 

 

Berrien County Pinebrook Drain Project ï The Drain Commissionerôs office sent word 
to the Township that the Pinebrook Drain Project would begin August 2

nd
.  This project 

was initiated due to flooding on Manitou Rd.  

 

Fireworks:  State of Michigan Public Act 256 of 2011 Section 28.457 states that consumer fireworks may be 
ignited and discharged the following days and hours after 11:00 a.m.: 
 
¶ December 31 until 1 a.m. on January 1 
¶ The Saturday and Sunday immediately preceding Memorial Day until 11:45 p.m. on each of those days. 
¶ June 29 to July 4 until 11:45 p.m. on each of those days 
¶ July 5

th
, if that date is a Friday or Saturday, until 11:45 p.m. 

¶ The Saturday and Sunday immediately preceding Labor Day until 11:45 p.m. on each of those days. 
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TREASURERõS REPORT                                        Dave Vonk, Treasurer 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
You can access your tax information free online at www.bsaonline.com.  After creating an account, you will 
have unlimited access to your property tax information.  BS&A charges a $2.00 fee for online inquiries by 
non-owners of any property.  
 
If you have any questions, please contact Kim Reed, Deputy Treasurer, at 269-932-0269 

 
IMPORTANT TAX DATES:  
 
¶ Summer Tax Bills were mailed July 1st and are due by 5:00 p.m. on September 14, 2021. 
 
¶ Winter Tax Bills will be mailed December 1st and are due by 5:00 p.m. on February 14, 2022. 
 
¶ After February 28, 2022, all delinquent payments are due to the Berrien County Treasurer  
      269-983-7111 ext. 8569. 

 
PAYMENTS: 
 
¶ You can pay your tax bill by check, cash or credit/debit card.  There is a 3% fee ($2 minimum) for using 
a credit or debit card.  

 
¶ We can accept partial payments starting the day you receive your tax bill.  
 
¶ Please call 269-429-7703 for current balance due if you did not pay by the due date.  
 
¶ Tax payments can be made in person, mailed, or left in our DROP BOX.  Please allow 10 days for your 
payment to reach us by mail.  If you would like a receipt for a mailed or drop box payment, please       
include a self-addressed, stamped envelope.  

 
FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS:  
 
¶ Tax Bill Address Changes: call Sue Rice, Assessor 269-932-0272. 
 
¶ Tax Bill Name Changes: call the Berrien County Register of Deeds 269-983-7111, ext. 8562. 
 
¶ Drain Assessments: call the Drain Commissioner 269-983-7111 ext. 8255. 
 
¶ Your taxable value is based on the value of your property on December 31st of the  
      preceding year.  
 
¶ Valuable income tax information can be found on your tax bills.  Please save them.  
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 1 YEAR DOG LICENSES will be available to purchase at the Township Hall  
DECEMBER 1st ðFEBRUARY 28th. 
 
¶ Bring the license form that will be mailed to you in November by the Berrien County Animal 
Control and your petôs rabies certificate.  Fees are listed on this form.  If your rabies certificate will 

expire in the next 30 days, you will need to bring a new one.  
 
¶ If you have a new dog that has not been licensed in Michigan before, we will need your pet's rabies  
certificate and proof of neutering/spaying, if applicable.  

 
¶ Always attach the tag to your dogôs collar right away, just in case they are ever lost.  
 
¶ 3 YEAR LICENSES are available from the Berrien County Animal Control 269-927-5648.  You can    
purchase your license online directly from their website.  

 
Again if you have any questions, please contact Kim Reed, Deputy Treasurer, at 269-932-0269. 
 
 

 
Halloween Trick-or-Treat hours have been tentatively set for  

6:00 p.m. - 7:30 p.m. on October 31st.  
Residents wishing to participate are asked to turn on porch lights as a 

welcome signal to trick-or-treaters.  
 

Please be advised due to the COVID-19 Pandemic this event is  
subject to change  

        

MISCELLANEOUS TOWNSHIP INFORMATION  

 
ñLikeò our Facebook page: St. Joseph Charter Township to keep up to date on Township               
happenings. Or go to our website SJCT.org! Please see the following Facebook pages for                                     

Police and Fire Department information:  
 

St. Joseph Township Police Department  
St. Joseph Charter Township Fire Department Station #1  
 St. Joseph Charter Township Fire Department Station #2  
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FROM THE CLERKõS OFFICE                                        Danielle Riegel, Election Coordinator  

 

2021 Election Information 

At this point, we have no elections scheduled for 2021. 
 
Precinct Location Change 
 
As Iôm sure some of you can remember, Precinct #2 had a location change for the November 3

rd
, 2020 

Presidential Election.  The St. Joseph Seventh Day Adventist Church was generous enough to welcome us 
into their building, and we received a lot of great feedback on how well the facility met our needs. 
 
With that in mind, St. Joseph Charter Township is looking to make the St. Joseph Seventh Day Adventist 
Church the new permanent home for Precinct #2.  IF this permanent change is made, everyone who is   
registered to vote within that precinct will receive a new Voter ID Card in the mail advising of the permanent 
change.   
 
Precinct location changes have to meet certain criteria set forth by the Michigan Bureau of Elections, along 
with the facilities and the Township coming to an agreement everyone is comfortable with.  Stay tuned and 
keep an eye out for up-to-date voting location details! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Election Inspectorôs 
 
Good news for our current election inspectors!  One good thing thatôs come out of this pandemic is our   
ability to re-certify current election inspectors in more ways than ever before.   
 
The Berrien County Clerkôs Office has created new election inspector re-certification training videos that can 
be viewed online!  You simply watch the video from the comfort of your home, and then take a short quiz.  
Once you pass the test, they send us a message with your new certificate!  This will be a great new option 
for election inspectors that have previously served; however, if in-person learning is more your style, we will 
still offer that option too. 
 
Thinking about becoming an election inspector and ensuring that every vote is counted?  Contact myself, 
Danielle Riegel, at driegel@sjct.org or (269) 429-7703, and I will pass along further details about each      
position. 

mailto:driegel@sjct.org


Parks 
 
Township parks will be officially closed November 1

st
 and reopen in April 2022. 

Knauf Park Trail Donation ï Mr. Fritz Knauf has been working with Township staff and consultants on an 
improvement project for the Knauf Park trailhead.  Mr. Knauf has very generously agreed to donate the 
funds for a number of improvements to the trail to include:  a pavilion with restrooms, a drinking fountain with 
dog/bottle filling station, a paved parking lot, a new sign and flower beds, items, that without his generosity, 
would have remained only part of a wish list.  Many thanks to Fritz for choosing to donate to this Township 
park! 
 
Oak Wilt ï Is a fungal disease that moves through the vascular system (water conducting tissue) of oak 
trees.  The fungus spores are carried to the tree by small beetles that feed on sap from fresh wounds.  For 
more information on cause and prevention of Oak Wilt go to the Michigan State University Extension https://
www.canr.msu.edu/news/oak_wilt_diagnosing_and_preventing . 
 
 

Grants 
 
2019 Maiden Lane Playground Structure Project LWC grant application -  The $110,000 grant that the 
Township applied for was awarded and project construction was originally scheduled for the spring and 
summer of 2020.  However, the COVID-19 pandemic put a hold on the state receiving the required       
agreement from the federal government.  On July 29

th
, we received the agreement from the State and at the 

August 2
nd
 meeting the Board of Trustees awarded the contract for the equipment.  Project construction is 

expected to be completed spring of 2022. 
 
The 2019 Carronde Park Water Trail Connection & Fishing Platform 
Development Project Land and Water Conservation Fund grant    
application for installation of fishing platforms, a walkway along the river 
bank, and an all-inclusive kayak launch was approved for funding.   The 
Township will be applying for an  additional Fisheries grant which is only 
available for application every other year.  The next application schedule 
for that grant is August 2022.  If awarded, this grant could cover the 
match portion of the Water Conservation Fund grant allowing for little or 
no funding from the Township for the whole project.  Waiting to apply for 
this grant will push the project out a year with permits being applied for in 
2022 and an expected completion date sometime in 2023. 
 
In 2020, the Township submitted a Trust Fund grant application for Carronde Park Tennis Court          
Renovation Project.  The grant was not awarded in the 2020 cycle.  The Board approved re-submitting this 
grant application in 2021.  This project will renovate three tennis courts to include improving one existing 
tennis court and refurbishing the other two courts to add green space and two pickle ball courts.  Word on 
approval of this grant is expected near the end of this year.  If this grant is received the project is expected 
to be constructed and completed in 2023. 
 
The Township also submitted a Trust Fund grant application for Kedzie Park Playground Development 
Project in 2020.  The grant was not awarded in the 2020 cycle.  The Board approved re-submitting this 
grant application in 2021.  The grant would replace equipment and surfacing with structures to better meet 
the needs of users.  Word on approval of this grant is expected near the end of this year.  If this grant is   
received this project is expected to be constructed and completed in 2023. 

 

 
 

 PARKS / PUBLIC  WORKS                                                           Dave Rindfield, Director 
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PARKS / PUBLIC  WORKS é.. continued                                     Dave Rindfield, Director 
 
Sewer 
 
A reminder to all residentséDo not discharge the following to the sanitary sewer:   storm water, surface 
water, ground water, roof runoff, subsurface drainage, cooling water or unpolluted industrial process waters.  
As noted in the past, disposable flushable wipes should never be flushed as these wipes cause issues to our 
lift stations and the treatment plant. 
 
Washington Avenue & Hillview Lift Stations/Sewer Main Upgrade Update:  To date, both the Hillview 
and Washington force main have been installed.   We are waiting on pumps and controls to complete the 
work on the lift stations. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Water 
 
Fire Hydrants:  Per the International Fire Code, all fire hydrants must maintain a 3 foot radius so please be 
sure that all fire hydrants are cleared of bushes and trees and no other landscaping hides a hydrant. 
Hollywood Water Main Replacement Project:  Engineering work has occurred and the Township is waiting 
on permits from the State.  Construction is now anticipated for spring of 2022. 
 

Storm Water/Watershed Management 
Just a reminder we all have to work together to prevent pollution of the surface water runoff to the rivers and 
streams. There are brochures located on the counter at the township hall showing how to prevent pollution to 
our storm water system. 


